
19 July 2024 

The Resident 
RHODES NSW 2138 

Dear Resident, 

McIlwaine Park: Playground and Park Upgrades 

As part of our commitment to improving local infrastructure, Council is pleased to 
advise that we are commencing upgrades to McIlwaine Park Playground this July as 
part of our wider $1.4 million McIlwaine Park Upgrade. 

The project aligns with Council’s ‘Let’s All Play Strategy’ and will transform the existing 
playground with a new rubber soft fall surface, play tower, swings, slides, musical 
instruments, and more.  

Works are anticipated to be completed in October 2024, weather permitting. 

During construction, the playground will be closed for use. Other nearby play areas 
are located at the Rhodes 5 Senses Garden, Phoenix Park, and Peg Paterson Park. 

Our $1.4 million McIlwaine Park Upgrade also includes the construction of a new 
amenities building and pathways, refurbishment of the Putt Putt golf course, and 
installation of additional picnic shelters and barbecues. 

Work will be carried out between Monday–Friday from 7am–5pm; however, there may 
be instances that will require work to be undertaken outside of these hours. 

More information can be found at Council’s Collaborate Page at 
bit.ly/mcilwaineparkupgrades or by scanning the QR code.  

Should you require further information, please contact our Project 
Manager, Patricia Allado on 0417 760 764. 

Kind regards, 

Mayor Michael Megna 
City of Canada Bay 


